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House Bill 2658

an act relating to revising the procedure 

for informal dispute resolution (IDR)

of nursing home inspection deficiency reports;

providing for an independent review panel.

2004

Honorable Chairman Morrison and

House Health and Human Services Committee Members:

Kansas Advocates for Better Care (KABC) opposes HB 2658, as written.

·

The bill fails to improve upon the current system.  The proposed committee

of three should consist of persons who have knowledge and backgrounds in

Federal regulations pertaining to nursing homes, as well as knowledge of

professional standards of practice for care delivery in long-term care settings.

· The bill is not clear whether the current system would continue to be

in effect.  If not, then the concept of “informal” dispute resolution is not being

maintained.  The proposed independent review panel, by nature, becomes a

“formal” dispute resolution, since it would by outside the boundary of the

regulating entity.

·

The bill is not clear if the appointed panel members remain the same for a

certain (unspecified) duration or if the panel members can vary from time to

time.  If panel members can vary, then consistency will likely vary.

· The bill identifies that none of the panel members shall be employees

of KDOA or any agency that does inspections.  In a similar manner, the panel

members should not be employees or owners of nursing homes.

·

The frequency of the review panel meetings is not identified in the bill, which

greatly influences the cost to the Department on Aging and the satisfaction of

nursing homes desiring speedy decisions.  Frequent panel meetings will result

in a great financial cost to the Department.  Infrequent panel meetings will

result in nursing home administrator dissatisfaction.

·

The current IDR system has adequately demonstrated that disputes with

deficiencies does result in overturn of some deficiencies, without

repercussions to the nursing homes seeking the IDR.

Thank you for this opportunity to provide comments on HB 2658.
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